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Visitors at the clubhouse

Nov 19 was a great day for us.

About two hundred people from all over
the world visited us that afternoon. We,
being host and hostesses of this special
event, started preparations for it way be-
fore hand.

At 2:30 p.m., the first group of
guests arrived. Every member and staff
geared up to receive our visitors.  Scores
of people from China, Japan, Korea, America, and even some locals poured in. All of
a sudden, the clubhouse was filled with different languages and dialects like Cantonese,
English & Putonghua.  The atmosphere was very pleasant. We guided them through
the clubhouse and they listened attentively, taking pictures and movies with their
video cameras. The reception, the clerical unit, the balcony, the tuck shop, every-
where was filled with sounds of pleasant conversations and laughter. Flashlights went
off incessantly while visitors tried to capture these precious moments.

It was even more crowded when
the second and third group of visitors
arrived. I stood frozen at the clerical
unit, wanting to greet some of them,
but I found myself nervous and
tongue-tied. I simply could not pick
up the courage to reach out to any-
one, let alone being tour-guide! But I
also felt stupid just standing there and

doing nothing. Fortunately, Amanda came to my rescue. She asked me to help Marge
at the reception. I felt relieved as I could then follow Marge without having to stand
there by myself.

The visitors left us at 4 p.m. The clubhouse was quiet again. I felt bad for I did
nothing to help. I recalled the scenes of the afternoon on my way home and regretted

that I had not been able to help out at all!



 Sam Sharing experiences with people from different
countries would be a great help to the develop
ment of  our Clubhouse.

 Mui Great success in ACC!  Nice to meet different
kinds of people. Hope the rehabilitated person
would soon return to society.

Amy Many computers were overused.
Derek    Speeches were impressive and guests were

   friendly!
Rowena   Got to know many people from different

  countries. Even learnt a little Japanese like Good morning and hello.
Michelle   Learnt how to be a MC.  Learnt how to be a good speaker with a partner (Amanda).Lion

  dance was most memorable to me.
Mimi I felt good on stage and was proud to be a speaker.  I received a lot of compliments.
Ada Felt nervous during my presentation. The general atmosphere of the meetings was good
Brian It was my first time assisting in the preparation of a large conference. Though there is still some room

for improvement, the conference as a whole was very successful.
Eva I was deeply touched by the help and co-operation of the staff, members, Friends of PC and ACC

Committee during the yearlong preparation work. I gained more experience by co-operating with local
and overseas clubhouses.

Daniel This is the third time I presented my story but I still felt nervous. Fortunately, it went very smoothly
and I felt I had contributed to the conference.

Kelvin Nice to participate in an international conference in HK. The effort of members and staff was appre
ciated.We were proud of ourselves for our contributions to this conference.

Wendy Although I was busy, I gained experiences very different from what I had in my job.

Amanda Learnt how to be a master of ceremony and prepared many activities, Very good experience!

Wing On the whole, most of the activities were on schedule. We were very successful. Can be better

with more division of labour.

Lin An international conference in HK uplifted the spirit of our clubhouse. We were excited from

beginning to end.

Lam Delightful! Learnt a lot!
Fong I was happy.  The atmosphere was good.
Ching I experienced some big-scale events and learnt how to be hospitable.
Samson The ACC conference was a great success.
Linda Increased my understanding of the clubhouse model. Got to know many doctors and

patients.
Marge The most memorable thing was the realization of our inadequate preparation for the occasion.

Almost every event presented us with surprises.
Matthew Got to know a lot of overseas friends.
Wah I remember gift-wrapping, washing the balcony, and name card making.
Chiu People from differentclubhouses were given a chance to communicate.
Lung Got to know a lot of overseas friends.
Kun    Every staff and member chipped in to prepare for the conference. We were of one mind and worked

   well together.



1. Phoenix Clubhouse pamphlet had been printed up.
2. Education unit had already swapped with adminis-

tration unit .
3. Supported education scheme committee had meeting

for two times, checked part of the application forms.

Very pleased that twenty members had each donated U.S. $1 to ICCD as the support to Members

Leadership Training Fund, we had given this sum to ICCD via Ralph.

2. All staff of Phoenix Clubhouse had the honour to receive the Outstanding Team award from Queen

Mary Hospital..

3. 2/11 to 6/11 Eva had gone to Chang Sha Psychiatric Conference to promote Clubhouse.

4. From ACC report: about 350 local and foreign  participors.

1. Soy-beaned chicken wing and egg with rice.

2. Tomato ham egg with rice or spagetti.

1. We had packed up the souvenir for the ACC Speakers.

2. We had put the Anniversary photo album on the shelf in the leisure room.

3. The dried flower bookmark for ACC speakers is successfully finished by us..

ICCD

Jack You did a masterful job in your organization and operations of the conference and deserve to feel
 very proud of your efforts.

Joel Your willingness to host and manage this event is truly appreciated. I am sure I echo the senti

ments of many when I say, WELL DONE!

Ralph Really fabulous overall, everyone was surprised by your preparation, organization, care with

every detail.I believe the ACC dramatically moved clubhouse movement forward in Asia.

Progress Place

Brenda Singer It was great to hear the TE employers talk about their partnership with your clubhouse.
Bravo! Thank you all for a fabulous experience in Hong Kong.

Kildehuset Fountain House

Hanne Juul           I hope you will succeed getting more clubhouses in China.  You have done what you can  do

to tell the Asian people how successful the Fountain House Model is.

Stepping Stone Clubhouse

Avanka Thank you for being such a fantastic host

Danny I hope members can help promote a better life for the mentally ill in Hong Kong, Asia and

across the world.

Melanie Congratulations on the magnificent job you havedone on hosting the First ACC.

Pat Congratulations to Phoenix Clubhouse for your hosting of the conference and the quality of you

 clubhouse facility

Sophie Excellent

Will Congratulations
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1 Clubhouse members will visit the Chinese New Year Flower market on Feb 4, 2005.

Interested parties please contact Man Kit, Anita, and Mui

2 Chinese New Year gathering will be held on Feb 9, 2005 in clubhouse.  Interested

parties please contact Janet, Sam,, and Mui

3 Spring Lunch will be held on Feb 23, 2005 in the afternoon. Interested parties please

contact Janet & reception.


